Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

Sunday services

Trinity 14, Sunday 13th September 2020 at 11.00am

Our service this coming Sunday will be one of Holy-Communion led by the Ven Amanda Bloor, Archdeacon of Cleveland; we look forward to welcoming Archdeacon Amanda for her first visit to Stainton Church.

If you are able to come to the service please do remember to bring a face covering to wear.

If you are unable to join us for the service on Sunday morning please do use the sheet for "worship at home" prepared by Joan Mason that we have sent out by separate e-mail to all on our e-News list.

You may also like to watch and listen to the short reflection for this "Education Sunday" given by Bishop Paul Ferguson which you can find at this https://vimeo.com/456211126 . Bishop Paul reflects on the Gospel passage (Matt 18:21-35) set for this Sunday - a parable of Jesus - in which the King forgives a servant a huge unpayable debt only to find that the servant does not forgive a fellow servant a much smaller debt.
Here are details of the services at Stainton Church over the coming weeks

Trinity 15, Sunday 20th September 2020: Ante-Communion led by
Julia Ardley, Recognised Parish Assistant
Trinity 16, Sunday 27th September 2020: Morning Worship led by
Vernon Clare, Churchwarden
Stainton Annual Church Meetings 2020
The 2020 Meeting of Parishioners and the Annual Parochial Church Meeting were held last Sunday 6th September 2020 immediately after the Morning service at 11.00am; here are the results of the elections:
Colin Mason and Vernon Clare were elected as Churchwardens for another year.
Joan Mason in her role as a Licensed Lay Reader is an ex-officio member of the PCC.

Bob Ardley was elected Stokesley Deanery Synod Lay Rep for a three-year term.

Penny Ferguson was elected a Lay member of the PCC for the three-year term 2020-2023.

Elizabeth Revett continues as a Lay member of the PCC for 2019-2022; and Judith Clare and David Gatenby continue as Lay members of the PCC for 2018-2021.
Church no longer open for Private Prayer

Now that the Church is open for public worship on Sunday mornings the PCC has decided to suspend the Wednesday afternoon Private Prayer sessions. The last Private Prayer session was on 9th September 2020.

Stephanie Barratt our Church (Plurality) Administrator is now back at work in the Church Office at Brookfield after the lockdown. She can be contacted by: Phone on: 01642-597454; or E-mail at bshplurality@hotmail.com
Stephanie's hours are:
Tuesday and Thursday: 
10.00am to 12.00 noon
and Saturday: 


9.00am to 11.00am
The office is not yet open to callers; the PCC at St Margaret's, Brookfield, are working to make the office "Covid‑safe" for visitors.
With all good wishes

Bob
Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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